Ordinance 2024-43 An Ordinance Amending the Official Zoning Map of the City and Borough to
Change the Zoning of Approximately 63 Acres of USS 4605 FR, and 2.27 Acres of USS 3172 LT 38,
Located on North Douglas Highway, from RR to D3.

This proposed rezone is consistent with development to the west and north. Bonnie Brae and Blacktail
Subdivisions to the west are zoned D3. Lots to the north along North Douglas Highway are also zoned
D3. Development will be challenging due to mapped wetlands and slopes in excess of 18 percent.

The Planning Commission heard this proposal at their regular meeting on October 22, 2024. The
Planning Commission recommends the Assembly approve the rezone.



